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“We print all the news that fits” 
MINUTES of the 86th SWROGA DIRECTORS/MEMBERSHIP SPRING 2004  MEETING

Saturday, April 24. 2004 at Hyatt Regency Hotel, Wichita, Kansas

hosted by the KANSAS ORCHID SOCIETY

Dr. J. C. Kramer called to order the semi-annual meeting of Directors and Membership promptly at 11 am with a final count, by Registrar Billie Beck Kramer, of 26 Directors signed in.  A quorum was met.

President Kramer thanked the KOS for hosting a beautiful and well organized show with the awarding of exquisite blown glass trophies.  Being with such lovely flowers and friends is especially enjoyable.  Reps were reminded to pick-up their new Directories for themselves and their Society.

There were no corrections or additions to the Minutes of the Fall,2003 meeting which were approved and filed as printed in the SWROGA News.

Treasurer Carolyn McCabe distributed and reviewed the Semi-Annual Financial Report covering the period from October 1, 2003 through March 31, 2004.  1,899 SWROGA members have each paid $2 dues from 32 Affiliated Societies. One more Membership List from Central East Texas Orchid Society is expected.  $1.50 goes directly to the publishing and printing of the SWROGA News and $.50 to the General Fund.  A motion to approve the Financial Report was made by Byron McGraw, seconded by Lowell and approved. The report is made a part of these Minutes.  Carolyn was congratulated for excellent reporting last year.

Reports of Standing Committees followed.

Byron McGraw, Chair of the By-Laws & Judiciary Committee, presented the SWROGA By-Laws Proposed Changes as published in the Spring SWROGA News.  The intent of the proposed change is to prevent the appointment of one’s successor when election by the Directors is appropriate.  Following a recommendation to change the word “proceeding” to the word “preceding” in line 3 of ARTICLE IV OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS,  Section 11, a motion to approve was made by Mike Saar, seconded by M. Parker and approved by the Directors.  The Proposed Change to ARTICLE V, Section 3, assuring that the Nominating Committee will present its report at the fall meeting was also approved as printed in the SWROGA News, VOL 36, Issue 1.  The Chair recommends that a new set of By-Laws be printed to accommodate changes and typo and grammar corrections.  All historical documents are maintained by this committee and are now on CDs (thanks to Ed Wright) so as to prevent alteration or destruction from unnecessary handling, accidents, fire and such.  Report was accepted and filed.

Patsy Boersma, Chair of the Programs & Education Committee, reported that Betty Kurka was present at their Committee meeting earlier where they discussed updating the SWROGA slide program by January 2005 so that a new list can be published in next year’s Directory.  Old antiquated programs will be culled.  CD’s for Power Point will be included.  A Speakers List is being worked on.    Report was accepted and filed.

Amanda Saar, Chair of the Publications Committee, had 4 members present including Manuel Aybar and Ted Baenziger.  The Ad Schedule (brief discussion ensued) and News deadline dates were disseminated.  Ads go to Amanda, with payments to Treasurer, Carolyn.  The Committee continues to move toward maximizing the utilization of electronic resources. The SWROGA web-site continues to be updated and renewed with a possible “chat-room” starting up.  Articles for the News should be in Microsoft Word format to Amanda.  SWROGA Show sponsors are entitled to a FREE ½ page (or 2 ¼ page) ad(s).  Eligibility for “free ads” will be clarified in the News by Amanda.  The Committee considered the addition of a one page (double-sided) insert for the Registration Form, but Byron McGraw motioned against with Mickey Parker seconding.  Motion carried. The Registration Form insert will NOT be included in the SWROGA News due to cost. Report was accepted and filed.

Lowell McCabe, Chair of the Show Committee, reminded Members of the importance of reporting to him the number of plant entries per class following a Show to keep our database updated.   5 new trophy classes have been added to the Schedule per Carolyn McCabe.  Show tags can be ordered in quantities of 500 or 1000 at a cost of $.07/tag for SWROGA members and $.08 for non-SWROGA.  Approximately 26K tags are currently on hand. Cost was recently saved by an inadvertant order of non-heavy-backed tags which are useable.  Should a Phal. Harlequin class be included in our Schedule?  Please e-mail Lowell with your opinion for discussion and review by this Committee.  Removal of Trophy Class 948 (not SWROGA funded) for the Best Exhibit consisting only of plants grown primarily for beauty of foliage was discussed.  A motion to delete the Class from the SWROGA Show Schedule was made by Mickey Parker and seconded by Byron McGraw.  Motion carried.  Reminder:  A Society can add but not delete classes from the SWROGA Schedule at the time of their Show.  Report was accepted and filed.

Sandra Gengler gave the Conservation Committee report in the absence of Chair Jim Williams.  The Committee welcomes new member Ron Haselhuhn of the Kansas OS and visitor Yvonne Becker, the Conservation Rep from the Arkansas Orchid Society.  Both Ron and Yvonne were incredibly knowledgeable about native conservation in their respective States.  Note that each Society’s appointed Conservation Rep is now listed in the Directory.  If your Society has NONE, our President and Chair are encouraging your Society to give this matter attention and report your Rep to J. Williams.  Tulsa reports Marcie Rabinowitz as their Rep. The Committee has a List of  Sources in the US which sells propagated (not collected) species.  J. Williams, the AOS Conservation Rep, reports that the AOS now has a brochure dealing with the conservation of orchid species with a emphasis on conservation ‘in situ’ (ie: overcollecting, habitat destruction, etc.) and conservation ‘ex situ’ (ie:  sharing of native species, researching growing needs, etc.).  AOS is developing a presentation for Societies regarding conservation.  Program Chairs and Conservation Reps of each Society are asked to dedicate at least one meeting per year to highlight and discuss conservation of native orchid species in their State.  Report accepted and filed.

Steve Eagle, Chair of Affiliated Societies reminds us that if a Show Trophy is not awarded the Society is responsible for returning the funding.  An already purchased trophy can be donated to sanctioned auction for full refund.   Host Societies are needed for SWROGA Shows in 2006 and beyond.  Lloyd and Byron verified that even small Societies will probably make a few bucks on having a SWROGA Show, not to mention the value of orchid camaraderie and enjoyment.   Mickey, Lena, Byron and Carolyn were emphatically clear that Societies are not to receive any letters requesting a $35 donation to a SWROGA Show Society contrary to Committee recommendations.   Any such donations are strictly voluntary.  Report was accepted, as amended, and filed.

The Nominating Committee has presented the following Slate of Officers for the following term:

	   President              
	  Lloyd Burns

	   President Elect    
	  Mike Saar

	   Vice President   
	  Mavis Klehm

	   Secretary              
	  Sandra  Gengler

	   Treasurer              
	  Carolyn McCabe

	   Editor                    
	  Amanda Saar

	   Member at Large
	  Paul Hunt


There were no additional nominations from the floor.  Lena Parker moved that the Slate be closed.  The Slate stands as presented and the Officers were elected by the voting Directors.

Mickey Parker has requested that the Article V of the By-Laws be amended by the addition of  Section 11 (copy of which is made a part of these Minutes) to establish a Research Committee.  The Proposal will appear in its entirety in the next SWROGA News and will be voted on at the next meeting. [Editor’s note:  This will be in the Fall 2004 issue of SWROGA News]

A motion to replace resigned Historian Kathy Wright with Betty Kurka was made by Mickey Parker.  After seconding, the motion was voted upon and approved.

A Motion to appoint Wally Boersma, as SWROGA Auditor was made by Mickey Parker.  After seconding, the Motion was voted upon and approved.

The new President, Lloyd Burns took the podium.

Steve Eagle commenced the Raffle.

Meeting adjourned at 12:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Sandra Gengler, 

Acting Secretary in the absence of Mavis Klehm




Committees for Years 2004 & 2005

Appointed Spring, 2004 SWROGA Meeting
Affiliated Societies:  Steve Eagle, Chair (580-226-7290); sge@cableone.net)  Doris McGraw, Ruth Wright, Karen Armstrong, Dick Zeman, Bernice Miller, Aveau Wheeler, Linda Roberts, Barbara Larkin, Dick Deavin.

Bylaws & Judiciary: Byron McGraw, Chair (318-640-4732; Bydor@aol.com) Ed Wright, Lois Dauelsberg.

CONSERVATION: Jim Williams, Chair (903-893-8618; cymfan@aol.com) John Kramer, Billie Beck Kramer, Sandra Gengler, Lauri Shaw, Nina Rach, Ron Haselhuhn.

PROGRAM & EDUCATION: Patsy Boersma (903-938-9519; pboersma@shreve.net)  Maurine Gebetsberger, Betty Kurka, Dick Jamison, Olie Garrison.

PUBLICATIONS: Amanda Saar, Chair (501-868-6666; msaar824@comcast.net) Jim Butler, Steve Eagle, Lena Parker, Lauri Shaw, Tom Larkin, Danna Spayde, Manuel Aybar, Ted Baenziger.

SHOW: Lowell McCabe, Chair (405-899-4228; lmccabe@telepath.com) Mickey Parker, Alice Barrios, Mike Saar, Pauline Bauer.

FINANCE: Carolyn McCabe, Chair (405-899-4228; vandagal@earthlink.net) Wallace Boersma (auditor), Wilton Guillory.

CONTINUING OPERATING:  Lloyd Burns, Chair (318-797-1219; lloyddonalbur@aol.com)  Mavis Klehn, Carolyn McCabe, Paul Hunt.

CONTINUING FUNCTIONS

AOS REPRESENTATIVE: Billie Beck Kramer (918-749-7686; bbeck6777801@aol.com)

HISTORIAN: Betty Kurka (210-930-2269; bkurka@aol.com)

LIBRARIAN AND PROGRAMS: Betty Kurka (210-930-2269; bkurka@aol.com)

REGISTRAR: Billie Beck Kramer (918-749-7686; bbeck6777801@aol.com)
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CONTINUING LIST OF ORCHID SHOWS: Steve Eagle, Chair, Affiliated Societies, (580-226-7290; sge@cableone.net)

AD HOC COMMITTEE – RESEARCH: Dr. Richard Jamison, Chair (318-861-9095; Rjamison10@aol.com) Jerry Brandenburg, Mickey Parker, Nina Rach, Wally Boersma

Lloyd D. Burns, President

WRIGHT THINKING

BY Ed Wright

An invitation to one of my favorite areas, Las Cruces, stirred creative thoughts toward a program dealing with just starting in orchids. True, my own orchid interest began about thirty days before orchids were invented, but the half century and more since then must have held a lesson or two. Perhaps three. With that thought in mind, our next few Wright Thinking visits will deal with thoughts of “If I could start again”.

First off, I would more carefully apply teachings of my friend Pat Cave, your host at Xanadu Orchids in San Antonio. For many years, Pat kept his personal collection under rigid control. As I recall, about a hundred plants. The practice was simple: if a new one came in, an old one had to go out. Result: beautifully grown plants with a pace for care that let one enjoy the good growing bounty. Pat’s magic number might vary from yours or mine, but the principle remains the same: grow orchids not rabbits.

Next, I would study higher mathematics. The formula goes like this: do not multiply by dividing. We so often see a collection in which every plant is divided into two parts: the gone and the going. This strange practice is a manifestation of what we call the Lizzie Borden Syndrome. Lizzie proclaimed that every plant must, upon taking residence in one’s collection, be whacked up so that little bitty plants can be put in little bitty pots. Trouble is, little bitty plants grow; big old barny plants bloom. If you just MUST do a lot of plant whacking, I hope you like green.

All this leads us to the arrival of a new plant in our growing collection. Popular Rule One: always repot that baby immediately, period. Now let’s see. It looked pretty good on the sales table or you wouldn’t have bought it. Before that, it lived happily on the seller’s bench, storing up energy so it could look pretty good on the sales table for you to buy. The grower hauled it a couple of hundred miles in a hot, cold or all of the above van, put it on the sales bench and picked it up a time or two after it was bumped off its perch. You bought it, carted it a couple of hundred miles home in a hot, cold or all of the above van, stashed it in a strange greenhouse and decided the thing it needed most was amputation. Good grief. What the poor plant needed most was a good rest and lots of tender loving care - - in one piece, in one place, in the same pot

Not, one hastens to add, that one should avoid purchasing orchid plants at orchid shows. We worked the sales circuit for years before we figured it out: every orchid plant sold at an orchid show is sold below cost. Now, before our friendly vendors start a fire on the old homestead lawn, let me urge this course of action. Add up charges for food, lodging and travel; throw in table costs, breakage and the odd boo-boo; subtract from sales. AHHHH, you say, there IS a profit! Sure – if you don’t mind violating federal law against working for less than the minimum wage. A buyer has two choices: (1) take the vendor by the hand and gently explain economic essentials in the kindest possible way; or (2) contribute to his loss. Final word: deal only with vendors who give you a bag or box to carry off your loot. You can hide contributions to loss more easily that way.
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Continuing List of Orchid Shows Within SWROGA
These dates and information were provided by SWROGA Affiliated Societies Liaison Committee

For more recent information check the SWROGA website at www.swroga.org.
	2004 Dates 
	Host(s) 
	Event Location 
	Contact(s) 

	June 4-6
 
	New Orleans Orchid Society
	New Orleans Orchid Society Show
Lakeside Mall
Metarie, LA
	Alice Barrios
orchidgal@cox.net
504- 227-1127
1861 Carol Sue
Gretna, LA 70056

	July 9-11
 
	Baton Rouge Orchid Society
	Baton Rouge Orchid Society Show
Baton Rouge Garden Center
Baton Rouge, LA
	James Jeansonne
jamesmj@cox.net
225-275-8103 

16433 Caesar Avenue
Baton Rouge, LA 70816

	August 6-7

	Houston Orchid Society Fall Workshop
	 
	Jerry Stephens
jerryhs@hal-pc.org
or 

Kelly Moseley
kelly.moseley@roche.com

	Sept. 30-Oct. 3
	Acadian Orchid Society
	The Acadiana Mall 

5723 Johnston St

 Lafayette, LA


	Harvey J. Firestone

hjfstone@juno.com
337-981-1978

105 Delphine Street

Lafayette, LA 70506-5343

	Oct. 1-3
	Greater North Texas Orchid Society
	Texas A&M Dallas Pavilion, 

17360 Coit Road

Dallas, TX
	Robert Marsh

rmarsh@utdallas.edu
972-530-3896

6202 Fitzgerald Court

Garland, TX 75044

	Oct 6-10
	Denver OS
HOSTING
AOS
	Marriott Southeast
Denver, CO

 
	Marion Allen
marionaosallen@aol.com 
303-674-0379 

29372 Camelback Lane 
Evergreen, CO 80439

	Oct. 14-16
	Alamo OS 
	San Antonio Garden Center 
3313 N New Braunfels
San Antonio, TX 78209
	Eric Shepherd, Show Chair 
ecshepphd@aol.com 
 201-646-7927 
 P. O. Box 33113 
San Antonio, TX  78265-3113 

	Oct 22-24
	Shreveport OS
HOSTING
SWROGA 
	Shreveport OS Show
Barnwell Center
Shreveport, Louisiana
 
	Lena Parker
lparker@shreve.net
318-797-7209

7210 Camelback

Shreveport, LA  71105 

	2005 Dates 
	Host(s) 
	Event Location 
	Contact(s) 

	March 10-20
	18th World Orchid Conf.
	Le Palais des Congres et Expositions de Dijon
Province of Burgundy, France
	Mrs. Vinciane Dumont, Chair
Working Committee 
vinciane@demessey.com

	April 15-17, 2005
	OS of the Ozarks
Hosting
SWROGA
	Embassy Suites Hote
3303 Pinnacle Hills Pkwy, 
Rogers, AR
	Tom Larkin
wiprlark@compuserve.com

	Fall
	Arkansas OS of Little Rock

HOSTING

SWROGA
	tbd
	Mike Saar
msaar824@comcast.net


“Orchids On The Red”
           Shreveport Orchid Society Hosting The

         Fall SWROGA Meetings and Show

                    October 22-24, 2004

        Join us on the Red River at the R. S. Barnwell Center
                                601 Clyde Fant Parkway

   Shreveport, Louisiana

Our Convention Hotel will be the Chateau Suites where the SWROGA Breakfast and Meetings will take place which is within walking distance of the Barnwell Center. (318-222-7620) 

For registration packets and more information please contact:  Lena Parker, Show Chair, 7210 Camelback Drive, Shreveport, LA 71105 (318-797-7209) Lparker@shreve.net
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Summary of SWROGA News information 

as of June 9, 2004

Current SWROGA Ad rates:

SWROGA ADVERTISING SCHEDULE

	
	1 Quarter
	2 

Quarters
	3 Quarters
	4 Quarters

	Full Page *

(9-1/2”x7-1/4”)
	$140
	$170
	$200
	$230

	Half Page

(9-1/2”x3-1/2”)

(6-3/4”x4-3/4”)
	$80
	$100
	$120
	$140

	Quarter Page

4-1/2”x4”
	$45
	$65
	$85
	$105

	Eighth Page

3-1/2”x2-1/2”
	$25
	$45
	$65
	$85


*This is also the rate charged for inserts.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Deadlines

	Volume & issue
	Date
	Deadline

	36, # 2
	Summer 2004 (after Spring 2004 show)
	May 17, 2004

	36, # 3
	Fall 2004 (before Fall SWROGA show)
	August 15, 2004

	36, # 4
	Winter 2004 (after Fall SWROGA show)
	November 19, 2004

	37, # 1
	Spring 2005 (before Spring SWROGA show)
	February 11, 2005

	37, # 2
	Summer 2005 (after Spring SWROGA show)
	May 20, 2005

	37, # 3
	Fall 2005 (before Fall SWROGA show)
	August 12, 2005

	37, # 4
	Winter 2005 (after Fall SWROGA show)
	November 18, 2005


                                             Editor:  Amanda Saar

              msaar824@comcast.net
                                                          


501-868-6666


    14316 Taylor Loop Road

                    Little Rock, AR 72223-4339

Note: send all inquiries about, and copy for, ads to the Editor (above)

Send all payment for ads to Carolyn McCabe, Treasurer, 16351 Banner Road, Lexington, OK 73051 (405-899-4228; vandagal@earthlink.net)







The Alamo Judging Center has moved, according to Dixie Stuart, Chairman. They will continue to meet at 12:30 p.m.  The new address:   


        


San Antonio Botanical Gardens


Education Center


555 Funston Pl.


San Antonio, Texas








IN MEMORIAM – EDYTHE GINN





SWROGA friends have said goodbye to Edythe Ginn, who passed away in El Paso on February 21. In the days when shows were more frequent in El Paso, Edye and Holmes Ginn shared their handsome home and fine hospitality with the show crowd. Their Sunday brunch was a high point of every show in that area.





Edye was a retired Air Force nurse Lieutenant Colonel, and Holmes was a retired General Officer who at one time commanded Beaumont General Hospital. The two shared an abiding love for orchids and orchid people. When I last talked to Edye, she was in an assisted living facility. I’m sure she brightened that locale just as she brightened the lives of so many of the orchid gypsies who visited El Paso. We worked together to put the Holmes Ginn Trophy on a lasting basis and Edye made the task pleasant for me in every way. A gracious lady always, we’ll miss a quiet person who made the best in orchids a pleasant and rewarding goal.





Ed Wright


























In Memory of Kenneth W. Fielder





Kenneth W. Fielder was born November 10, 1919 at Leonard TX; he died June 19, 2003 in Tulsa, OK. He is survived by his wife, Garney V. Fielder of Tulsa, Oklahoma. They were married almost 60 years.





He retired from the US Corps of Engineers in 1977 to pursue his hobby and love of growing orchids. He and Garney were a long time members of Tulsa Orchid Society and Kenneth was an accredited American Orchid Society Judge, serving in the Great Plains Judging Center, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma.  Kenneth served as the Treasurer of Great Plains Judging Center for 18 years, retiring when his health became a problem to maintain attendance.  Kenneth was a charter member of the Glasshouse Gardeners, and was also a member of the United Methodist Church on S. Peoria in Tulsa, Oklahoma. 





Kenneth graduated from Murray State School of Agriculture, Tishomingo, Oklahoma. In February of 1942 he became a part of the U. S. Army of Corps of Engineers, later taking a leave of absence to serve as an officer in the 20th U.S. Air Force. He served in World War II and was stationed during his last two years of duty in the South Pacific, Guam. He returned to the US Army Corps of Engineers in 1946, working in the Real Estate Division as Assistant Chief of the Division and Chief of the Panning Control Branch. He also worked on the planning of the McClellan-Kerr Arkansas River Navigation System.





His presence will be missed by many. Garney’s address is 4139 S Rockford Place, Tulsa OK 74105-4045.





Mavis Klehm


(Information source from news article in Tulsa paper and Garney Fielder)











 


























Judging results of the AOS Trustees Meeting in Wichita, KS. April 22, 2004


The Kansas Orchid Society would like to thank all SWROGA members who put in exhibits and attended the spring meeting April-21-25, in Wichita, KS.  The final attendance was approximately 258.  There were 560 plant entries.  KOS appreciates the contribution towards the trophies. With Roger Brown presiding and Karl Siegler photographing, seven AOS awards were given as follows:


AM 84  Phragmipedium caudatum ‘Barbara Ann’ (species) Tom and Barbara Larkin


AM 84  Odontobrassia Fangtastic Bob Henley ‘HOF Octopus’ (Brs Rex x Odbrs Kenneth Bivin) Joe and Karen Lankton


�AM 83  Epidendrum Hokulea ‘Super Red’ (Joseph Lii x cinnabarinum) Max Thompson


�AM 80 Paphiopedilum Macabre ‘Incredibly Wide Petals’ (sukhakulii x Voodoo Magic)  Paphanatics


�HCC 76  Paphiopedilum provisional ‘Wichita Vini Giant’ (Red Maude x Shadowmaster)  Paphanatics


�CHM 82  Cyrtopodium belizensis ‘M & B’ (species) Max Thompson and Bryon Rinke


�EEC 95  Educational Exhibit  R and E Vanderlip





[Note: the complete list of all trophies (SWROGA funded and otherwise) awarded at this SWROGA meeting will be in the next issue of SWROGA News]�




















NOTE:


The deadline


for the Fall issue


of the SWROGA News is August 15, 2004.





Amanda Saar, Editor


� HYPERLINK "mailto:msaar824@comcast.net" ��msaar824@comcast.net�


14316 Taylor Loop Road


Little Rock, AR 72223-4339


501-868-6666








President’s Letter





To All Members:


I wish to thank you individually for your willingness to entrust me with the affairs of SWROGA for the next two years.  I promise to do my best to live up to the challenge.





I also wish to thank the officers, committee chairmen, and individual committee members for accepting their responsibilities for the next two years.  The success we look forward to will depend heavily upon them and I believe we have an extremely good selection.  If someone feels that they would enjoy belonging to a committee and would contribute to a committee, I would appreciate their contacting the committee chairman or myself and we will see if we can make room.





I also solicit ideas and suggestions from each member of any action or project that you feel will improve our society.





Please remember, SWROGA is your society.  Let’s all enjoy it.


Lloyd Burns























Treasurer’s Corner





A big thanks goes to all of the society treasurers for getting their society’s 2004 SWROGA dues paid.





The Web Master has posted the Semi-Annual Treasurer’s Report on the SWROGA web site. Be sure to take a look at it if you were not at the meeting at � HYPERLINK "http://www.swroga.org" ��www.swroga.org�.  Let me know if you have any questions.  My e-mail address is � HYPERLINK "mailto:vandagal@earthlink.net" ��vandagal@earthlink.net�.





All of the society treasurers and presidents should have their copy of the SWROGA 2004 Directory by now.  The society directors in attendance at the Kansas AOS/SWROGA show picked up the directories to take to their respective society’s treasurer and president.  The remaining unclaimed directories were mailed to the relevant society treasurers for distribution. This year’s SWROGA Directory includes the latest Bylaws and Procedures along with proposed changes (some of which were voted on and approved at the meeting), Speakers List, Slide Library, Show Rules and Regulations, 2004 Membership List and Officers of all affiliated Societies and 2004 SWROGA officers list.  One hundred directories were printed at a cost of $2.75 each.  There are only six copies left and can be purchased for $5.00 each.





The Kansas Orchid Society submitted $230.00 for Show registrations at $1.00 per paid registrant and returned $70.00 for trophies not awarded. The Affiliated Societies silent auction and raffle in Kansas added $375.00 to the Trophy fund.





As requested by the Directors at the general meeting, a check in the amount of $1,000.00 was issued to AOS as a donation. 





SWROGA Funds on hand as of May 15, 2004


	General		$  15,460.08


	Trophy			$  56,560.64


		Total		$  72,020.72





Your SWROGA treasurer,


Carolyn McCabe


	















































                                      SWROGA NEWS - 1

            



